
A joint meeting of the Town of Newstead and Village of Akron Boards was held 
on November 18, 2013 at the Village Hall. 
 
Present: Village Board Members 
  Mayor Carl Patterson  Attorney Don Shonn 
  Trustee Michael Middaugh  Clerk/Treasurer Dan Borchert 
  Trustee Peter Forrestel  DPW Super Chief Jon Cummings 
  Trustee Keith Hatswell   
     
  

Town Board Members 
  Supervisor David Cummings  Attorney Nathan Neill 
  Councilman Justin Rooney  Town Clerk Dawn Izydorczak 
  Councilman Dick Baran  Highway Supt. Mike Bassanello 
  Councilman Jim Mayrose  Town Engineer Scott Rybarczyk 

Councilman Don York CAC members Carl 
Klingenschmitt & Ed Burke  

   
The Boards convened at approximately 8:40pm at the Village Hall with Mayor 
Patterson calling the meeting to order. 
 
Murder Creek: Carl gave an update of the temporary measures that were taken 
installing a pipe to prevent further bank erosion over the winter until the phase 2 
construction can be completed in the spring.  He recommended snow removal 
from the bordering parking lots if necessary over the winter due to any large 
accumulations of snow.  The Phase 1 plantings and re-plantings are looking 
good and taking well. The Mayor asked if the property owner on Brooklyn that 
changed the drainage has been notified not to do it again.  Carl stated not 
officially.  Carl would like to see a letter from both he and the Supervisor to the 
property owner with official notification.  Carl will draft a letter for them to review 
and sign. 
 
Emerald Ash Borer: Carl gave an update on behalf of the CAC. They have been 
attending the Erie County task force meetings on the borer and in doing their 
drive by inventory of trees noticed a lot of stressed trees.  At the last meeting 
they were informed about a new disease called “ash yellows” which is circulating 
and is an infestation by “leaf hoppers”. This disease could be potentially more 
devastating to the ash trees than the borer problem.  The town has applied for 
grant funds to do a town and village wide tree inventory.  Once we find out if the 
funding is received we can proceed accordingly.  The financial aspect of treating 
the trees versus cutting them down was discussed and decided it is not 
economically feasible to treat the trees as you can only treat the EAB not the ash 
yellows disease.  Carl recommends coming up with a replanting plan which can 
be funded in the future after the inventory is completed.  Carl asked for 
approximately 40 hours of total time from Brad Baehr towards the tree inventory. 
 
Archives:  Dan has boxes ready to go to the Town Hall archives and is now just 
looking for an opportune time to take them over and deliver them. 
 



Joint Facility Floor: Councilman Mayrose reported that the warranty documents 
were found but they are having difficulties finding communications and emails 
from that time on this issue.  The warrantied product is not what was finally put 
down on the floor.  Jon Cummings stated he remembers a sign off from Sherwin 
Williams had to have been received to proceed because the contractor (R&W) 
was leery about putting down the product until it was signed off on by Sherwin 
Williams.  Ultimately Sherwin Williams had to give their ok to put the final product 
down because of the concerns with the moisture issues and the densifier used in 
the concrete. A chain of events by several parties led to this final problem we are 
having.  The original products were specified by the Architect. Supervisor 
Cummings asked the Town & Village Attorney’s what recourse they feel we have.  
They stated at this point they feel we have little recourse. Jim & Dave will 
continue to look thru the town records for the Sherwin Williams sign off or R&W 
records. 
 
 
Joint Facility Staffing SOP’s: nothing new to report.  The committee needs to 
meet on several issues. 
 
Joint Master Plan: Wendel has provided short term and long term figures to do 
an update ranging from $20,000-$60,000 depending on how in depth the Boards 
want to go.  A lot would also depend on the amount of public input and public 
meetings the Boards intend to hold.  Supervisor Cummings explained that grant 
funding for these types of plans has pretty much dried up.  The committee will 
schedule a meeting with Scott and Wendel representatives to come up with a 
scope for the plan.  The Mayor stated the Village will have to look at the ability to 
fund their side of this project first. 
 
2013 Recycling Events Schedule: Dan reported that effective in November the 
electronics recycling company will start charging us $0.25 per pound for any CRT 
monitors or TVs that are brought into the recycling drop off.  To give a 
perspective last year we took in 60,000 lbs of recycling of which 75% were 
CRT’s.  This will greatly increase the amount we have to pay out for these 
events. Option1 would be to no longer accept CRT monitors & TVs. Option 2 
would be to charge a fee for any CRT’s dropped off or Option 3 would be to 
continue as we have and eat the charges.  This option would result in having 1 
less Household Hazardous Waste drop off event per year to absorb the costs.  
 
Court Consolidation: nothing new to report 
 
Joint Emergency Services Committee: Councilman Rooney reported the 
committee has scheduled a meeting to discuss chain of command and 
procedures. The Mayor would like to see the Code Enforcement Officers 
included on this committee and involved in these meetings. 
 
Sewer/Wastewater Treatment Plant expansion: Trustee Forrestel spoke on 
funding for an engineering study. Scott Rybarczyk of Wendel offered Wendels 
services in applying for grant funding for the study.  The Town can attest to the 
fact that in the past Wendel has been very successful in assisting the town in 



obtaining grant funding for sewer district projects as well as water district 
projects.  They are more than willing to do this on behalf of both entities jointly.  
Scott stated there is a grant available that cycles throughout the year that they 
could get started on he just needs an ok.  Supervisor Cummings stated this may 
be a good option as the town is looking at new options for grant writing services 
next year. Town Attorney Neill supports Wendel handling this based on their past 
performance with the town.  The Supervisor will work with Trustee Forrestel on 
this.  Also Scott asked Jon Cummings to get him the elevation numbers that were 
taken for the Niagara Label expansion proposal so he can use them in the cost 
projection analysis for the project and then get that over to Niagara Label. 
 
 
The Mayor thanked everyone for coming. The next meeting is scheduled for 
February 24, 2014 at the Town Hall at approximately 8:45pm.  The meeting was 
adjourned at 9:50pm by the Mayor and Supervisor. 
   
Respectfully Submitted,  
Dawn D. Izydorczak, Town Clerk 


